Newsletter July 2023





REGULAR FELLOWSHIP

Sunday Worship

Every Sunday 10.00am

Tuesday Morning Homegroup

Meets each Tuesday 10.15 am at Jennifer's house.

July Worship Services

2. Rev. Joe Beattie

Board of Managers News

The board of Managers have received authorization from Kaimai Presbytery and the Property trustees at PCANZ to replace the roof on Campbell Hall.

They are now completing the acceptance of quotes and looking at the colour range for the new roof. Hopefully the changes will be come apparent in the near future.

Session News

Session has noticed that we are welcoming quite a number of visitors of late.

We note that several of these are of other nationalities, we are looking at ways we may better connect with these visitors, making their visit to Knox a warm and friendly experience. We also would like to encourage these visitors to come to know Jesus in a meaningful way. If you have any ideas on how we may action this mission, please be in contact with any of the Elders and we also encourage church members to be part of this mission.

AGM for 2023

2023 AGM is likely to be held in September so could everyone who writes reports for the groups in the church please start pulling the information together and please try to get the reports into the church office email (adim@knoxmorrinsville.org) as soon as you can. Thank you.

NOTICES AND OPPORTUNITIES

Board of Managers

Tuesday 10th July 7.30 pm @ Martin Van De Harr's home

- 9. Rev. Joe Beattie + Communion
- 16. Rev Ai Meng Soon
- 23. Joseph Bateson + fellowship lunch afterwards
- 30. Rev Clive Thompson

ROSTERS

July Morning Tea Roster

2 John & Dorothy Brownie 9 Joseph & Lois Bateson 16 Jacky Cantley & Vicki Smith 23 RenaBill & Fatima Lock 30 Bev & Rae Sedes.

July Door Duty Roster

- 2. David & Dyan Robins
- 9 Joseph & Lois Bateson
- 16 Joe 4 Frances Beattle
- 23 Joe & Frances Beattie
- 30 John & Tisha Beighwizen

July Church Cleaning

9 Allan & Judy Young

23 Bev & Rae Seales

July Flower Roster

2 & 9 Bev Seales

16 & 23 Clare Walters

30 Elizabeth French

CONTACTS

Church office 889 7997

admin@knoxmorrinsville.org.nz

Parish Clerk
Glenys Middlemiss
mob 027 453 3956

July Duty Elder Joe Beattie.

PARISH FACEBOOK AND WEBSITE

Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/KnoxMorrinsville/

Website:

http://www.knoxmorrinsville.org.nz/index.htm?d=50217

Session

Tuesday 18th July 4.30 pm @ Jennifer Bill's home

Kafe Knox

Thursday the 27th of July, in the Church foyer. Please invite a neighbour or anyone new to Morrinsville to come for a cuppa and a chance to make new friends.

Healing rooms

This ministry has ceased to operate in Morrinsville for now.

Op Shop Roster

If you would like to be added to this roster, please phone Frances 07 888 7177

Prayer Chain

If you would like to have a prayer included, please contact Jackie Cantley, via email jacall@xtra.co.nz, or 07 889 7501 (voice message available). Please include "prayer request" in the subject line. If the prayer is urgent please indicate "Urgent prayer request".

FINANCES

If you would like to go on the envelope system for offerings, please contact Glenys. She will give you a number and you can use that for online giving, or envelopes for this purpose.

You are welcome to make online payments General Account

01-0367-0007970-00 (use this for normal church offerings)

Mission Account

01-0367-0007970-01 (use this for mission giving)

Advance Notice

Church Fair: Fri 6th October 10:00am Garage Sale: Sat 7th October 8:00am

Please save these dates on your calendar and give consideration to helping out where you can.

If you have any goods to donate (NO ELECTRICAL ITEMS), please drop them off at the church.

Inquiries: Rena Bill 0210367616

Rhonda Grey 0211163595

Fundraising Cleaning, Gardening, Babysitting, and more:

WHATIS THIS FOR?

We have been invited to the IFES (International Fellowship of Evangelical Students) international conference in Indonesia. This is a conference held every four years, where students and staff gather from a 180 different countries to share in fellowship together.

We are two of four New Zealand students involved in TSCF (Tertiary Students Christian Fellowship), who have been given this exciting opportunity.

The trip will cost around \$5000 each.

We are keen to take on jobs to help fund the trip. Any jobs you might offer us will be greatly appreciated.

WHEN WE WILL BEAVAILABLE:

- Saturdays between the 15th and the 29th of July.
- Evenings Tuesday to Friday between the 11th and the 28th of July.

Who we are:

Christina

Ethan

You may recognise me as the daughter of Joseph and Lois Bateson. I lived at WEC for around 12 years, moving into Hamilton early this year. I am a third year student at Waikato University, studying Geography and Theatre. I am currently the president of TSCF on the Hamilton campus, having previously served as the vice president.

Contact details: ethan.j.tattersall@gmail.com 0221350637

I am a fourth year student at
Waikato University, studying
Computer science. I am
currently on the TSCF
Hamilton leadership team as
the secretary, having
previously served as the
president.



Contact details: tinaboo1712@gmail.com 0226405737